
N e w s l e t t e r  

Willerby Carr Lane 

Pr imary School  

Carr Lane, Willerby, Hull, HU10 6JT 

Telephone: 01482 653388  

Email: admin@carrlaneprimary.net 

Twitter: @WCLPS 

Willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk 

13 July, 2022 

 

W
il

le
rb

y
 C

a
rr

 L
a
n

e
 P

ri
m

a
ry

 S
c
h

o
o

l 
N

e
w

s
le

tt
e

r EYFS build underway and on schedule 

Opening: Tuesday, September 6th  

Our £1/4 million EYFS building transformation project is now well underway: walls and ceilings 

have come down, flooring and toilet fixtures and fittings stripped out, steels have gone in and 

plasterboard is currently going in.  Our target date for handover from the builders is during the 

summer holidays with enough time allowed for us to fit out.  The builders are making good 

progress and are currently ahead of schedule.   

Our EYFS team have also concurrently 

commissioned the Early Excellence National Centre 

in Huddersfield to design a learning environment 

that inspires best practice in Early Years Foundation 

Stage.  The EEX team are experts in EYFS and are 

established as a national leader of pedagogy, 

provision and practice, specialising in young 

children’s education. 

There will be a lot of hard work over the summer 

from builders and our staff to be ready for opening 

on Tuesday, September 6th.  It is already really 

exciting to see the learning environment take shape, 

bit by bit, and we will keep you posted on progress 

each week on Twitter... 
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As usual, it has been a very busy term for sporting opportunities: 

 

Tag rugby - we had a year 4 cluster competition on 11th May at Kirkella. Our squad won the 

majority of their games, but came 2nd to Anlaby Acre Heads. A few of our squad had never 

represented school before.  

Our year 5/6 squad also attended a cluster competition at Hullensians in Anlaby. We won our 

group and were in the first/second place final ultimately coming 2nd against Anlaby Acre Heads 

in a very close match.   

Athletics - on 26th May we took a variety of squads to a quad kids tournament at Kirkella which 

lasted all day. It involved sprints, long distance running, throwing and long jump. All competitors 

completed all disciplines. We had some amazing individual performances and our squad 

finished second overall.   

Netball - we won the cluster tournament with our year 6s earlier in the year, but the final was 

during PGL so we sent a year 5 squad in their place. They came 4th in their group.  

Football 

The girls' squad continued their winning streak with a win against North Ferriby in the 

Humberside FA knockout cup final in early July. The final against Westfield is at St Mary's this 

coming Tuesday. 

The squad also qualified for the finals of the ER primary school football league and won it, 

beating all 5 other teams and not conceding a single goal. 

The year 5/6 mixed squad also qualified for the ER league finals. They won all but one of their 

games. They lost only to Kirkella who were the eventual winners. 

Cricket - On 24th June we were the representatives for our cluster at the Kwik Cricket finals at 

Beverley Cricket Club. (We had beaten Wolfreton's year 7 team in a friendly in the run up to the 

competition.)  We came 3rd in our group of 4, winning 2 and losing 2, but won the 5th place play 

off. Brilliant effort that only 2 of our squad had ever played competitive cricket before.  

Haltemprice sports - on 29th June we took 41 children from years 3 - 6 to Costello for the 

annual athletics competition. Each event is an individual event, rather than a team event. In 

total, 22 of our squad came either 1st, 2nd or 3rd and have been invited to the award ceremony 

on Monday 11th July.   
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r Staff Changes for 2022-23 

 

The end of the school year will see a number of staff changes across the school. 

 

Staff departures 

We will be saying a sad farewell to a number of staff including: 

• Miss Mounsor (class teacher) 

• Miss G. Carmichael (cleaner) 

• Miss A Clark (cleaner) 

 

We will also have 2 of our staff starting maternity leave—Mrs Smith and Mrs Turnbull.  

We wish them all the best and look forward to some cute baby pictures!! 

 

New staff joining us 

We welcome the following staff who will be starting with us from September: 

• Miss Palmer—class teacher, Year 1 

• Mrs Siddiqui—class teacher, Year 2 

• Mr Welburn—class teacher, Year 5 

• Mrs Chaudhry—additional support Year 6 

We are also pleased to welcome Miss L. Clark, SEND support TA, who joined us at 

Easter. 

 

SENDCo  

Mrs Bolton-Ali will be standing in for Mrs Turnbull while she is on maternity leave.  Mrs 

Bolton-Ali and Mrs Turnbull have been liaising closely over the Summer Term to ensure 

that there is a smooth handover and transition. 

I would like to take the opportunity to thank ALL 74 staff 

in the school for another exceptional year.  It has been a 

very difficult two and a half years.  We are very fortunate 

to have a staff team that has shown tenacity and hard 

work in supporting our young children, families and 

community.  The breadth of issues they have faced has 

been phenomenal and I thank them for their dedication. 



Changes to Classes for 2022-23 

 

As well as welcoming new staff, we have a few staff changing year groups 

 

FEH  Mrs Hudson  

FMH  Miss Millar & Mrs Holdstock   
    

1P  Miss Palmer  

1W  Mrs Windass  

    

2C  Miss Carmichael  

2S  Mrs Siddiqui  

    

3W  Mrs Ward  

3B  Mr Browning   

    

4Wi  Miss Wilshere 

4We  Mr Webster  

    

5W  Mr Welburn 

5M  Mr Mills  

    

6R  Mr Robinson  

6SB Mrs Brothwell  

 

Children will be informed of their new class teacher on moving up morning on Tuesday 

19th July.  An email will be issued later that day to confirm which class they are in. 
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Cost of Living Pressures 

 

We are very mindful of the cost of living 

pressures that families are experiencing and 

their anxieties about the financial year ahead.  

At school, we are similarly affected; our school 

energy bill alone is expected to treble in 2022-

23 to nearly £50,000.   

 

We want to help families with these costs 

pressures wherever possible whilst still 

providing children with quality first teaching, a 

broad, balanced and exciting curriculum and valuable additional experiences.  

 

To this end: 

 

• from September, we are no longer asking parents to purchase their child a copy of the 

class text that they study in Reading Mastery lessons each term.  Instead, school will 

purchase class sets which we will keep for re-use each year.  It does mean that children 

will not be able to underline or highlight text in the books, but we can find alternative 

methods for them to make a note of any key vocabulary or passages. 

• at Christmas, we will once again book the Bigfoot Online Pantomime rather than ask 

parents to pay for an expensive trip to Hull New theatre.  The Bigfoot Online Panto has 

been a great hit during Covid—especially as they include references to our staff in the 

show.  If we are lucky, the PFA might once again purchase the ice-creams. 

• our school meals continue to be great value for a nourishing, healthy and balanced hot 

dinner.  Our price is currently £2.25 which is a lot cheaper than many other schools.  By 

comparison, many schools currently charge £2.50 and have plans to raise their prices to  

£2.75 in September.  We will be reviewing our prices in the summer holidays, and sourcing 

best value from catering suppliers, with the aim of keeping prices as low as possible. 

• over the summer we are having lockers (without keys) installed for the children in Years 4 

to 6.  This will not only help keep the school tidier but should reduce the amount of lost 

property that accumulates each half term; items that have been costly to buy and are 

frustratingly costly to replace.  (Nonetheless, please continue to label ALL items clearly to 

help us get them back to your child if lost.) 

 

We welcome any further 

suggestions of how we can 

help our community with 

cost of living pressures 
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“Don’t forget to BE SUN 

SAFE !”  

 

School lunch and break times add up 

to a total of 90 minutes a day.  On high 

UV days, it can be all too easy to burn, 

so please follow the Sun Smart advice. 

Children may bring their own sun 

cream labelled with their name, but 

please be aware that staff are unable to personally administer.  We therefore advise the 

use of a long lasting sun-cream, such as P20, applied just before school, which offers up to 

10 hours protection (Other brands are no doubt available !) 



A quick snapshot around school … who ever said school is boring ?! 
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Voices Foundation will be back in 2022-23 

 

We are really pleased to announce that Matt from the Voices Foundation will be back in school 

next year to provide further training to our staff, to take our singing to even higher levels.  It has 

been a great success this year: children have really enjoyed their singing with Matt and Miss 

Tindall and their standards have risen sharply.  Next year, we will continue to support KS2 

singing whilst increasing the support for singing in the Infants to set the foundations as early as 

possible. 
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r Ex-Carr Lane Pupil, Eleanor Tomlinson, makes National Headlines 

Eleanor Tomlinson, ex-Carr Lane Pupil, has been "overwhelmed" after thousands of people got 

in touch asking for a copy of her sketch of the Queen hand in hand with Paddington Bear.  She 

was inspired after watching the recent Jubilee celebrations featuring Paddington having tea with 

Her Majesty. The image went viral on social media after she posted it online.  

Eleanor has subsequently received a Royal thank you for another Jubilee-themed picture she 

sent to the monarch.  Eleanor gifted a print of a corgi wearing a crown to the Queen for her 

Platinum Jubilee ahead of the celebrations. In a thank you letter, the Lady-In-Waiting said the 

head of state was "touched" by her present.  

We are hoping that Eleanor will be able to join us as guest of honour to open our new EYFS 

building in September. 
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BEFORE... 

AFTER... 

Staying safe online:   www.thinkuknow.co.uk 

 

CEOP’s thinkuknow website provides really useful resources and information to chil-

dren, young people and their families. 
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Want to see more of 

what goes on at 

WCLPS? 

Then find and follow us on the 

internet: 

School Website: packed with 

information: 

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.

org.uk/  

Or follow us on 

Twitter: 

@WCLPS @WCLPSEYFS 

@WCLPSYear1 @WCLPSYear 2 

etc. 

Or, look at our photo albums on 

flickr.  Go to  

https://www.flickr.com and search 

for WCLPS, or go direct to:  

htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/

165477203@N02/   

Or, watch our 

videos on 

Vimeo. Go 

to 

https://vimeo.com/  and search for 

WCLPS, or go direct to: 

https://vimeo.com/manage/sho

wcases/5676289  

 
Show You Care ! 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We respectfully request that you  
PLEASE PARK SAFELY AND CONSIDERATELY away from the school.   

 
Please DO NOT drive down the cul-de-sac part of Bellfield Drive.  

It’s far too narrow and congested and so endangers children. 
It might get you 30 seconds closer to school but it should play on your conscience and 

it’s also going to annoy so many other parents that it’s really not worth it.  
 

Remember, zig-zag lines mean ‘No Parking, No Stopping & No Dropping’ 
 

Your children will not suffer by walking a few extra yards to your car. 

 
With best wishes 

from Mr Smith & the 
whole staff team. 

AFTER... 

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/
https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/
htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/
htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/
https://vimeo.com/
https://vimeo.com/manage/showcases/5676289
https://vimeo.com/manage/showcases/5676289
https://vimeo.com/manage/albums/5676289
https://www.flickr.com/people/165477203@N02/

